
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Messenger 

JUNE 2021 

 

 

 

 

9:30 AM Worship in the 
Sanctuary!! 

(live streamed on 
Facebook) 

 
 

 

 

 

June 6 
prayers for Kristen & Jared Kramer and 

Sherri & Bob Krantz 

HOLY COMMUNION 

Psalm 100 

Tuesday: Bible Study 

 

June 13 
prayers for the Langreder & Laur families 

Psalm13 

Tuesday: Bible & Book Study 

 

 

June 20 
prayers for the Lui family and Lorna & 

Jere Marheine 

FATHER’S DAY 

Psalm 23 

Tuesday: Bible & Book Study 

 

 

June 27 
prayers for Corrine Mayer and Jan & 

Jim McGraw 

Psalm 30 

Council meeting after 

Worship 

4-6 PM VBS Compassion 

Camp at 1st Cong. UCC 

Oconomwoc 

Tuesday: Bible & Book Study 

 

36821 SUNSET DRIVE, OCONOMOWOC, WI 53066 

PO BOX 216, DOUSMAN, WI 53118 

LEANNE ROSE, PASTOR   262-965-2429 
CHURCH OFFICE   262-965-4022 

Reflection 
 

 As I write this in May, it’s been a big month! As a world, 

vaccination numbers continue to grow while the number of 

COVID-19 cases decrease and we have started seeing the lower 

half of people’s faces as we safely gather. As a congregation we 

have moved to indoor worship, with all the precautions that we 

can to keep each other safe and I am your settled pastor! It feels 

like a lot, although all these seem like good things that are moving 

us toward a world that we might recognize.  

 

 We are making transitions and we are making them quickly. 

We want so much to go back to the way things were before. But 

let’s take a pause. The last year has revealed much about the 

world around us: discrepancies in health care and police 

responses, protests called riots and riots called protests, and Asian 

grandma’s attacked.  

 

In the book groups we’ve had together this past year, one 

question came up each time: What do we do now? As a church 

community, we have held onto the parts of who we are that make 

us Emmanuel--community, connection, support, generosity. What 

do we do now? We build on the foundation of who Emmanuel 

already is. We take one step at a time to grow, to reach out, to be 

a voice of love and compassion and justice for our neighbors.  

 

And we do it together. This isn’t the work of just your pastor, 

or the council, or the staff. We are the church together and we are 

building the future of Emmanuel on the firm foundation of all who 

have gone before us. We take who we are today, believing God 

has already given us everything we need for what comes next, and 

we take a leap into the unknown. It’s a risk. IT’s an adventure. It’s 

going to take all of us. And I’m excited to be on this journey with 

you. 
 

Pastor Leanne 

 

 



WELCOME Rev. Leanne Rose, 

Emmanuel’s Settled Pastor!! 
 

The Congregation of 

Emmanuel voted to 

Call Pastor Leanne as 

our new Pastor on May 
23rd 

 

THANK YOU to everyone 

who helped the 

congregation get to this 

point in time...our 

Transition Team of 

Marjore Thompson, Peggy Hazelberg, Christy Lui, and 

Robert Zondag; our Church Council Sherri Krantz, Gary 

Phelps, Kathy Zebrowski, Jeannie Phelan, Peggy 

Hazelberg, Kristen Voskuil, Donna Newland, Shirlene 

Hazelberg, Charlotte Voigt, Sue Stelling, Ken Pike; our 

congregation who participated in various surveys that 

helped write our Church Profile; and Pastor Leanne and 

Rev. Lorraine Ceniceros, our Associate Conference 

Minister who guided the process. So many hours went into 

getting to this point and we’re SO grateful! 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 USHER 
(if needed) 

SCRIPTURE READER 

6 Carol Pfalz Robert Zondag 

13 Laurie Buckett Ashley Berman Kinney 

20 Charlotte Voigt Steve Thompson 

27 Connie Motelet Jeannie Phelan 

 

 

 

 
 

BIRTHDAYS 
 

Kristen Kramer 1 
Roger Nathan 1 
Jay Obenberger 1 
Bob Krantz 6 
Connie Motelet 8 
Judy Stanek 15 
Lorna Marheine 17 
Izaiah LaPrade 18 
Corrine Mayer 18 
Colton Schultz 20 
Jessie Brinkmann 21 
Jared Kramer 24 
John Brinkmann 28 
Eliza Kerr 28 
Steve Thompson 29 

ANNIVERSARIES 
 

Melanie & Mike Laur 6 
Jim & Alex Langreder 9 
Kristen & Jared Kramer 13 
Sue & Tom Stelling 13 
Renee & Jay Obenberger 20 

 

MEMBERSHIP ANNIVERSARIES 
 

Mary Edwards 2 58 yrs. 
Wesley Hazelberg 8 7 yrs. 
Ben Lui 8 7 yrs. 
Ben Obenberger 8 7 yrs. 
Emma Phelps 8 7 yrs. 
Kris Davidson 9 30 yrs. 
Pat Doering 9 30 yrs. 
Adam Langreder 9 2 yrs. 
Olivia Obenberger 9 2 yrs. 
Emily Pakula 9 2 yrs. 
Michael Phelps 9 2 yrs. 
Egann Stack-Vaughn 9 2 yrs. 
Xavier Hazelberg 10 9 yrs. 
TJ Lui 10 9 yrs. 
Judy Stanek 12 38 yrs. 
Betsy & Bill Welch 17 14 yrs. 
Jan Wilson 17 14 yrs. 
Jeanette Collins 18 21 yrs. 
Sandie Horne 25 15 yrs. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Book Study 6 PM  

in Fellowship Hall 
 Rev. Dr. Kelly Brown Douglas is 

a priest and theologian who brings 

those pieces, as well as her 

experience as an African 

American woman and mother to 

her work Stand Your Ground. It is 

her response to the shooting of 

Trayvon Martin in 2012, among 

other events around the same 

time.  

 We will be reading together 
Stand Your Ground as we 

continue to look at what our next 

steps are as a church community in response to the 

ongoing work of being an Anti-racist congregation. 

 Tuesday June 15 6 PM--Chapters 1-2 

 Tuesday June 22 6 PM--Chapters 3-4 

 Tuesday June 29 6 PM--Chapters 5-6 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

TUESDAY MORNING BIBLE STUDY CONTINUES! 
Join us as we travel through the stories of the Bible and 

discuss commentary and share fellowship time! 10-11 
AM in fellowship hall. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

May 30-July 4 We spend some time looking at, learning 

about, and singing with the Psalms. 

July 11-August 1 We return to a church Paul founded 

and learn from the Christians in Ephesians.  

August 8-September 5 Wonder about the end things? 

Or what angels might really look like? We’ll finish up the 

summer in Revelation! 
 

We will continue to keep safety procedures in 

place...wearing of face masks is strongly encouraged; 

sitting safely in the Sanctuary (chairs are strategically 

distanced) keeping our fellowship time together before 
or after church outdoors...please do not gather in 

groups inside the building; windows and doors will be 

open and fans on; masks and sanitizer are available 

before you enter the Sanctuary. 

 

 

 

The Emmanuel UCC 

Rummage AND Bake Sale is 

Coming on Saturday, 

August 28th! 
 

Until then, there is lots to do…. 

 

Donate! 

 Bring your items to the sale starting Sunday, 

August 1st. Smaller items can be brought to the 

last two rooms on the left hand side in the 

Sunday School wing. Larger items can be put in 

the garage. If you cannot wait until the 1st 

mouse proof items can also be brought to the 

garage. 

 Baked goods or other homemade items can be 

delivered starting Sunday, August 22nd up 

through the day of the sale. Use your best 

judgment on how long they can sit. Please, no 

items that need refrigeration and pre-package 

all items in a sellable wrapping or container. 
 

Sort! 

 This can be done by anyone at anytime. Just go 

to the Sunday School rooms anytime after 

August 1st and place any unsorted items by the 

sign for their categories. If a category for the 

item has not been created yet, grab a piece of 

paper for a sign and start one. 
 

Price and Display! 

 Starting on Sunday, August 22 through Friday, 

August 27th masses of wonderful things will need 

to be brought from the donation rooms and 

garage to fellowship hall. They will then be 

organized, displayed, and priced for sale. 
 

Sell, sell, sell!  

 On Saturday the 28th we will need some early 

risers to come at 6am and set up. 

 Shifts beginning at 8am until 4pm will need to 

be staffed to sell the items. 
 

Clean-up! 

 On Monday, August 30th any items remaining 

after our blowout “name your price” free-for-all 

on Sunday the 29th after church, will need to be 

packed up for the Salvation Army truck. 

 

If you have any questions, please contact the sale 

organizer Kristen Voskuil at 608-698-3777 or 

kristenvoskuil1@gmail.com. Also if you have 

particularly valuable or precious items that you 

would want a reserve price to be met before selling 

or that need special care, contact Kristen to make 

arrangements. 
 

Thank you all so much! 
 

Kristen 

 

 
Emmanuel has been a UCC 5 for 5 

congregation for many years, 

meaning we have helped support 

the expansion of UCC ministries at 

the local, regional, national and 

global levels. 
 

Thanks to your generosity, we 

collected $680 for the first special 

mission offering of the year, One 

Great Hour of Sharing.  The results 

of the second mission offering, 

Strengthen the Church are not yet 

in, but will be reported when 

available. 
 

Being a 5 for 5 Church means we 

support each of these missions: 
 

One Great Hour of Sharing 

(collected during Lent) 
 

Strengthen the Church (collected 

on Pentecost) 
 

Neighbors in Need (collected on 

World Communion Sunday, the 
first Sunday in October) 
 

The Christmas Fund (collected in December) 
 

Our Church’s Wider Mission (an ongoing opportunity to 
support UCC operations on our State and National levels. 

Our fall Pledge Program includes the opportunity to 

pledge to OCWM along with Emmanuel’s General Fund).    
 

THANK YOU SO MUCH! 

Your Board of Stewards 

 



We appreciate your ongoing 

support. Donations may be sent 

to our P.O. Box address: 

Emmanuel UCC, P.O. Box 216, 

Dousman 53118. THANK YOU!! 

 

 

 

Family Promise News... 
 

Thank You! 

A special thank you for all those 

who helped us meet our goal 

of$21,000 during our spring drive 

and “Giving Day” April 21.  We 

surpassed our goal and earned additional matching 

funds to help us continue to prevent or assist those in 

homelessness. 

 

Family Promise Earned a Perfect Score from Charity 

Navigator 

We recently received our eighth consecutive 4-star rating 

from Charity Navigator, a distinction given to only six 

percent of rated nonprofits. Charity Navigator evaluates 

charities and issues rated nonprofits a numeric score, 

based on financial health and governance practices, 

that is then used to generate a star rating. This year, 

Family Promise earned a perfect score of 100 out of 100 

points, placing it among only 71 nonprofits across the 

nation to do so.  

 

Apartment Shelter 

 Our 2 bedroom family apartment unit had a family move 

out in early May and a new family (single mom & 2 kids) 

move in the next day! If you are willing and able to help 

clean and ready this apartment as clients leave please 

let Jenna Spangler, Program Coordinator for Family 

Promise (262-968-2321) know.  

 

 We have one single woman living in our single women's 

shelter, with room for 2 more at most. As a reminder, the 

single women we serve will remain separate from the 

rotational shelter model and will not be sheltered in 

churches when we return to that. 

 

 Family Promise of Waukesha is initiating workshops next 

month in partnership with QPS Employment to provide any 

clients looking for work with resume writing help and 

interview prep assistance. The workshops will be open to the 
community as well!  

 

Donations Needed 

As we continue to temporality suspend the rotation 

model there are still needs to be filled.  The following is a 

list of items that are needed: 

Laundry detergent, dishwasher detergent, dish cloths, 

copy paper, paperclips, post-it-notes, rubber bands, file 

folders(colored or manila with left, right and middle tabs)  

regular and legal size notepads. 

 

Any of these items can be dropped off in the church 

office and Sue Stelling or Charlotte Voigt will take them to 

the Day Center in Waukesha. 

Thank you.  

 

Council met on May 16th after 

Worship. 

 

Treasurer’s Report:  Our financial picture continues to be 

excellent. RBC investment gain in April: $6,992.31.  Over 

$1,800 has been collected for families in need to date. 

 

Christian Education: The last Sunday School session will be 

May 23- games and party. There will be no official Sunday 

School over the summer. Melissa Rivera has volunteered 

to help with the children who are too young to attend 

worship. Will be meeting to make plans for the fall. 

 

Stewards: The Strengthen the Church mission offering will 

be May 23, 2021. The group will meet soon to plan the 

calendar for the rest of the year. 

 

Family Promise: They are doing well keeping families in 

their homes or providing temporary homes for them. The 

matching funds campaign from last month was a huge 

success...reached their goal. Churches will need to 

discuss reopening for rotation hosting when they are 
comfortable with it. 

 

Trustees:  Cleaning of the carpets throughout the church 

is completed with the exception of the Choir Room and 

Library which will be done later in the year. The total cost 

of renting the equipment and buying cleaner was 

$338.83. The volunteer lawn service by a former member 

has not worked out so Tom Stelling and former member, 

Rod Podzsus are doing it. Tom also borrowed Bill Welch’s 

sprayer and sprayed for dandelions. The furnace that 

services the church office (an original unit) is not working 

and will cost over $600 to repair. A new unit will be $2,400. 

Trustees will check to see what the cost of replacing the 

two remaining old units would be and will likely have it 

done. We have already had one service call on the other 

old unit this year. The cost of replacement will be covered 

by Capital Campaign funds. Western Lakes did a fire 

inspection this past week with no violations found. 

 

Social Concerns: The Singing Bowl (for Family Promise) 

collected $140 in April and $25 in May to date. A meeting 

will be held with Shirlene, Jim Langreder, Sarah Erickson-

Bhatt and Melissa Rivera to discuss new ideas for the 

future. 

 

Pastor’s Report:  Nursing Homes and Assisted Living 

Centers are easing their rules, so she has been able to 

begin making visits to members who reside in those 

facilities. Two new members: retired pastor from 

Hartland/Genesee UCC churches Peter St. Martin and his 

wife, Judy have had their membership transferred to 

Emmanuel. The WI Conference Annual Meeting was held 

last week. Kristen Voskuil & Jim Langreder were 

delegates, representing Emmanuel. Pastor Leanne also 

‘attended.’  The WI Conference has grant money 

available (made possible through Strengthen the Church 

donations) for visioning ideas. She is exploring different 

ideas (Theology on Tap). The deadline to apply for a 

grant is September 30, 2021. 

 

The next meeting will be after Worship on June 27, 2021. 

This will be the meeting for both June and July. 



This n That... 
 

 
 
 

 our May Scripture Readers: Steve 

Thompson, Jeannie Phelan, Ann 

Carpenter and the Confirmation Class. 

 our Dousman Meals drivers for May: 

Mary Opiela, Barb Wood, Lorna & Jere Marheine, 

Kristen Kramer, Shirlene Hazelberg, Laurie Buckett, 

Francine Langlais & Ron Blaschuk, Charlotte Voigt, Sue 

Steling,  

 EVERYONE who helped with recent projects around the 

church and grounds...carpet cleaning, grounds work, 

highway clean-up, recycling precious metals. 

 

 

 

 

 Fran Pike who will undergo 

surgery on June 1. 

 Francine Langlais’ daughter, Jennifer who has 
ongoing pain that is eluding diagnosis. 

 John Quaden, Sr. who is undergoing immune therapy 

treatments and daily radiation for melanoma in his 

neck, is experiencing extreme pain from rheumatoid 

arthritis and has taken numeous falls, resulting in a 

compression fracture in his back. The melanoma also 

causes him extreme facial pain. 

 Carol Pfalz, who will be meeting with a radiologist 

regarding follow-up treatment following her breast 

cancer surgery. 

 Shirlene Hazelberg’s mother, Marie, who is in hospice 

care. 

 Vera Ortmann, who continues to experience 

problems with her arm resulting from her fall in early 

2020. 

 The Rivera family as they work toward getting back 

on their feet. 

 Evelyn Faircloth’s daughter and son-in-law as they 

work through a marital bump in the road. 

 Our shut-ins: Jeanette Collins, Jan Wilson, Judy 

Stanek. 

 

 

 

A note from Jan Wilson... 

 

Hi everyone! Thank you all for having me on your list for 

prayers. It is a constant battle to stay alive! Always 

something going wrong! Jay (Jan’s son) is still in the WI 

National Guard. He is a Lt. Colonel and is married to 

Heather who is a doctor. They have a little Boy, Eli and a 

little girls will be born in August. The children will be a year 

and one week apart just like Josh (Jan’s other son) and 

Jay were! 

 

Love to all and God Bless, Jan 

 

 

 
 
 

 

Opportunities in Cooperation with 

First Congregational UCC Oconomowoc 
 

Being part of the United Church of Christ is that we are 

not alone in the mission and ministry we do, we are better 

together! As part of that connection, Pastor Leanne and 

Amy Drewa, Christian Education Director at First 

Congregational in Oconomowoc, are discovering ways 

we can be in ministry together.  
 

Let’s start this summer!  

 

VBS at Compassion Camp 

at 1st  Congregational... 
 

This world and community could 

use a little more compassion.  Join 

us as we explore what it means to 

have compassion for ourselves, 

others, and the world every fourth 

Sunday in June, July and August 

from 4 - 6 p.m. This is open to all 

children 3 years old through 4th 

grade.  There will be exciting lessons as we explore 

different ways of having compassion and engage in 

interactive games and fun activities on the church 

grounds.  There is NO cost for participants.  Spread the 

word and invite all your friends and family.   
 

Volunteers are also needed and will be reminded of ways 

to share more compassion to others and yourself.  Youth 

5th grade and older are more than welcome to join and 

help as well as adults. If you or your youth is interested in 

volunteering for any of the sessions, please contact Amy 

Drewa at amydrewa@oconomowocucc.org. 

 

 

A community event for the Musical Theater 

youth in your family! 
 

Godspell Jr. is a Theater Intensive Summer Program at First 

Congregational UCC for ANYONE within our 

Oconomowoc Community to produce and present 

Godspell, Jr!  
 

For more information and to register please visit: 

https://tinyurl.com/2021FirstCongUCCSummerTheater 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

mailto:amydrewa@oconomowocucc.org


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

Sundays EACH 9:30 AM Worship in the Sanctuary also 

live streamed on Facebook 

Sunday 4 Holy Communion 

Tuesday Each 10 AM Bible Study at church 

M-F 5-9 Emmanuel delivers the Dousman Area 

Home Meals 

Monday 12 Blood Drive at the Dousman 

Community Center 1:30-6:30PM 

Sunday 25 Christmas in July 

 

 

WHO DO I TALK TO IF I HAVE A QUESTION?? 
 

 

 

 

Adult Fellowship Corrine Mayer 

Donna Newland 

431-4046 

965-3563 

Christian Education/ 

Church School 

Pastor Leanne 

Peggy 

Hazelberg 

965-2429 

470-2181 

Council Sherri Krantz 968-5504 

Deacons Kristen Voskuil 608-698-3777 

Financial Secretary (counts 
  offering & keeps records) 

Laurie Buckett 
 

965-2545 
 

Family Promise Charlotte Voigt 

Sue Stelling 

646-2701 

965-3498 

Prayer Requests Pastor Leanne 

Donna Newland 

965-2429 

965-4022 

Singing Bowl- same info as Social Concerns 

Social Concerns Shirlene 

Hazelberg 

470-5907 

Stewards Sue Stelling 965-3498 

Treasurer (issues checks) Kathy Zebrowski 

Jeanne Phelan 

646-8882 

414-940-4464 

Trustees Ken Pike 347-6779 

 

 
REMINDER we collect aluminum 

cans and other precious metals 

(brass, copper) in the garage. 

Please leave bags in front of the 

garage service door AND thank 

you to Tom Stelling and Ron 

Blaschuk for taking the metals 

into for recycling. 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

This past year didn’t go the way we would have 

expected it to. There were missed weddings or 

births. There were gatherings we had online instead 

of in person. As a church community, we missed 

gathering together and celebrating the Holy days 

of the Christian year. So, on July 25th we’re going to 

celebrate Christmas again! We will sing the hymns 

we missed singing together, we’ll enjoy the tree and 

the lights, we’ll celebrate the God who is with us, 

Emmanuel!  
 

 

 
 

Our newly created SignUp Genius for 

volunteers to clean the church each month 

has yielded TWO people...THANK YOU 

Charlotte Voigt & Kris Davidson. 
 

Our Trustees along with Charlotte, Kristen 

Voskuil and others have spent countless 

hours cleaning the church over the past 

month...PLEASE help us keep it clean by 

signing up for a month of cleaning. You 

may call Donna (262-965-4022) to 

volunteer if you do not want to use the 

SignUp Genius...thank you! 



Treasurer's Report for April 2021 

PLEDGED Income received 
      (April 2021) $7,130.00  

     (April 2020) $10,035.00  

Difference -$2,905.00 

NON-PLEDGES & PLATE Income Received   

     (April 2021) $1,470.00  

     (April 2020) $1,471.00  

Difference -$1.00 

Total INCOME for (April 2021)     * $10,888.46  

Total INCOME for (April 2020) $12,256.06  

Difference -$1,367.60 

Total EXPENSE for (April 2021) $12,735.81  

Total EXPENSE for (April 2020) $8,236.02  

Difference $4,499.79  

    

Checking Account Balance as of April 30, 2021 $7,485.11  

Checking Account Balance as of April 30, 2020 $19,076.83  

Difference -$11,591.72 

  *TOTAL INCOME includes funds received for: 

Singing Bowl $113.27  

WI Conference offering income (OCWM, Christmas Fund, etc) $160.00  

SCRIP sales $0.00  

Fund Raiser $0.00  

  
RBC Investment Account Growth for April 2021 $6,992.31  

  Capital Funds Campaign  $     6,445.48  

  Income  $     2,015.00  

  Expenses   

  Interest  $            0.19  

        TOTAL  $     8,460.67  

 
Please direct questions or comments to Kathy Zebrowski (262-646-8882) or  

Jeannie Phelan (414-940-4464) 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



9:30 AM WORSHIP IN THE SANCTUARY 

EACH SUNDAY 

(also live-streamed on Facebook) 

 

 

SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

 
1 

10 AM Bible Study  

2 

 

3 

 

4 

 

5 

 

6 
HOLY 

COMMUNION 
 

 

7 8 

10 AM Bible Study 

9 

 

10 

 

11 12 

 

13 

 
 

14 

4 PM Trustees 
meeting in 
fellowship hall 
 

15 

10 AM Bible Study 
 
6 PM Book Study 
 

Deadline for 
July newsletter 

articles 

16 

 

17 

 

18 19 

20 

 

 

 

 

 

21 22 

10 AM Bible Study  
 
6 PM Book Study 

 

23 

 

24 25 26 

27 

10:45 AM  Council 
meeting 
 
4-6 PM VBS 
Compassion Camp 
at 1st Cong UCC 
Oconomowoc 

28 

 

29 

10 AM Bible Study 
 
6 PM Book Study 

 

30  

 

EMMANUEL DELIVERS DOUSMAN AREA HOME MEALS 


